

City of Richmond

900 East Broad Street Richmond, VA 23219 www.richmondgov.com/city clerk

Summary Governmental Operations Standing Committee

Thursday, September 24, 2020

12:00 PM

Council Chamber, 2nd Floor - Virtual Meeting

This meeting was held through electronic communication means.

1. <u>ORD.</u> 2020-117 To authorize the Chief Administrative Officer, for and on behalf of the City of Richmond, to execute a Records Management System User Agreement between the City of Richmond and Virginia Commonwealth University for the purpose of contracting for the use of equipment and materials as allowed by Va. Code § 15.2-1736 by allowing the Virginia Commonwealth University Police Department to become an operational user of the Department of Police's records management system for the input, retrieval, and storage of records and facilitating interoperability between the Department of Police and the Virginia Commonwealth University Police Department.

Patrons: Mayor Stoney

Continued to the December 24, 2020 Governmental Operations Standing Committee meeting

2. ORD. 2020-201 To amend and reordain City Code § 27-283, concerning performance measurements for the special parking districts program, for the purpose of changing the due date for the submission of the annual study from March 1 of each year to September 1 of each year.

Patrons: Mayor Stoney

Forwarded to the Monday, September 28, 2020 Council meeting with recommendation to approve

3. <u>ORD.</u> 2020-202 To amend and reordain City Code § 8-545, concerning the establishment of fees for licenses to temporarily use Main Street Station or portions thereof, for the purpose of authorizing the Chief Administrative Officer to appoint a designee to license Main Street Station or any portion thereof for temporary use by the public.

Patrons: Mayor Stoney

Forwarded to the Monday, September 28, 2020 Council meeting with recommendation to approve

4. RES. 2020-R056

To request that the Chief Administrative Officer cause the Department of Finance and the Department of Human Resources to conduct a study of the City's telecommuting workforce to determine if cost savings and other benefits have been derived from the telecommuting policies adopted by the City in response to the COVID-19 pandemic for the purpose of potentially continuing or expanding upon such policies after the pandemic.

Patrons: Ms. Robertson

Continued to the November 26, 2020 Governmental Operations Standing Committee meeting